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Former Detective Arrested 
 
Daniel Wilson was separated from the Highlands County Sheriff’s Office following an internal 
investigation on February 21, 2012.  The investigation was sustained for untruthfulness and 
violation of numerous other Sheriff’s Office - General Orders.  The investigation surrounded the 
dissemination of confidential investigative information released by Wilson to the target of an 
investigation followed by a series of misleading information regarding the allegation. 
 
In April of 2012 the Sheriff’s Office received information wherein the former detective was alleged 
to have received $5,000 from a fraud victim whose case Wilson was assigned to investigate in 2011.  
He identified the suspect in the case and helped the victim retrieve her stolen property.  Wilson 
then began inviting the victim to attend family functions with him, even taking her out to dinner 
with his family. As time went on, the victim bought gifts for his family and gave him items that 
belonged to her deceased husband.  Later the victim was approached by Wilson to invest in a deal.  
He asked for $5,000 and told the victim that he would make an investment in the machinery 
business.  The victim gave Wilson the money and months later learned that there had been no 
investment and no machinery business. Wilson is alleged to have befriended the woman, while he 
worked her case, where she was the victim of theft and subsequently used his position of influence 
to defraud the victim. 
 
Following an investigation by Special Victims’ Unit Detective Melanie Kelly an arrest warrant was 
issued for Daniel Wilson charging him with grand theft and fraud-swindle to obtain property under 
twenty thousand dollars. Former Detective Daniel Wilson was arrested on Wednesday evening 
after turning himself into detention officials. Wilson was booked into the Highlands County Jail 
and bonded out.  The bond was $2,000. 
 
 “This is extremely troublesome, that a member of law enforcement would go to these extremes and 
take advantage of a vulnerable victim for their own personal gain”, said Sheriff Susan Benton.  “I 
am very disappointed in the behavior of our former detective but am pleased that Detective Kelly 
was able to unravel the deception and bring the matter to a close for this victim. I apologize to our 
community and especially to this victim and I assure you his alleged conduct is not a reflection of 
the hard work and dedication of the members of the Highlands County Sheriff’s Office.” 
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